FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MAY, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 10

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS –Carbondale, Carmi, Columbia, Hamilton County-McLeansboro, Madison, Mascoutah, Norris City-Omaha-Enfield(NCOE), Sesser-Valier, Southern Illinois University-Carbondale, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2    PARTICIPANTS – 17
Agricultural Career/FFA Opportunities Presentations(2), 9-12 Grade Students, Madison – 17
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
Region 5 EFE/CTE System Director’s Meeting, Edwardsville
FCAE Staff Conference Call Meeting

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, Belleville 
Illinois Agriculture In The Classroom Coordinator Meeting, Bloomington
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1460
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Contacted Schools with Data Concerns

Worked with Six New Schools in Completing Their Startup and Restart Ag Grant Applications
Supported/Assisted School Districts/Teachers with Budget Cuts
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies

Planned Summer District Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers

Picked Up, Inventoried, and Stored 7/8 Grade Agriscience Kit Supplies/Curriculum from SIUC

Assisted Teachers with their Online FFA Rosters
Processed and Sent Agriculture Grant Budgets
Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I had a good meeting with SIUC Ag Ed faculty(Seb, Dexter, Amy).  Our discussions centered around the need for ag ed graduates as only 1-2 student teachers are expected from SIUC in May, 2013.  Quality high school ag teachers are grown from our successful high school agriculture programs.  We need to concentrate energy on this fact and increase our number of quality ag ed graduates.  I am concerned about the accountability moving the Ag Grants to the ISBE E-grant system.  Hopefully the best in the long run though the process may be challenging.  Maybe too many AITC resources are being developed.  More time and effort should be channeled in making educators aware and trained on the resources that we currently have vs. producing so many.
